PO Box 3367
West End QLD 4101
6 March 2019

Mr F Dzelalija

Tonio Lawyers

Solicitors & Migration Agents
1/777 Main Street

Kangaroo Point QLD 4169

Email: frank@toniolawyers.com

Dear Mr Dzelalija
Re: QUINTIN GEORGE ROZARIO
Statements made in your letter of 26 February 2019 are inaccurate, and do not progress matters.

We refer you to previous correspondence with your client, in particular the writer’s letters of 4
February 2019, which need not be repeated.

The $1 million paid to Delta Law was a gratuitous advance on unrendered accounts, to be dealt with
in accordance with established procedures — that character has changed since our meeting with Mr
Rozario at Law Society House on 15 January 2019 due to actions taken by him, including and not
limited to his unilateral termination and his advising us a number of times that he had been directed
by the Queensland Law Society to return the money.

In addition, we are aware that Counsel have claimed a lien over the money.

In the circumstances the funds are transit moneys and are not available for disbursement to your
client or for that matter to yourselves.

Your comments regarding settlement are an incomplete record and miscast our position. If your
client wishes to participate in any initiative to resolve matters he will need to demonstrate a
commitment to any position he might take.

Yours faithfully,

AN

Richard Spencer
For the Mango Hill claimants



